DacCom PbC Ltd

Programme Status Report – January 2008


Executive:

· Richard Garlick has agreed to attend our meetings periodically to bring Public Health input to our plans.  One of the Community Nurses will attend to provide a nursing and intermediate care perspective.

· We still need to address the lack of a PCT Support Manager for our locality as well as our own recruitment needs. We aim to have a firm plan in place within February.

Commissioning plans for 2008/9:

· To support the PCT’s annual contract negotiations with provider organisations we have been asked to generate a summary of our commissioning plans by 22 January.  Mary McMinn is coordinating this and will circulate the summary to practices as soon as it is complete.  We have had discussions with Management Leads from other West Herts localities to ensure a consistency of approach.  Despite the various difficulties and setbacks experienced this year, we have made solid progress in a number of areas.  Building on this, we have been able to draft an impressive list of deliverables for 2008/9.

· A key part of our effort will be to take a more rigorous approach to the management of prescribing budgets and secondary care activity.  We are accountable for £122 million of public funds per annum, and it is vital that we ensure good value for money.

Referral Management:

· Training has been provided in the analysis of secondary care activity data using HIDAS.  The session was very well attended, which is encouraging.  A further session to support the interpretation of budget data has been arranged for 22 January.

· Nevertheless, it is still not clear exactly what is required of the practices.  Mary McMinn will act as the “Referral Czar” providing a single source of instruction for the practices and a single channel for communication of the output.

Prescribing:

· Regular meetings are now held (quarterly) with a Local Pharmacist Lead. To ensure actions are communicated effectively; these meetings are followed within 4 weeks by meetings of Practice GP Leads.

· DacCom has taken action to control huge overspends occurring in the recent past and is currently within budget for prescribing overall. 

· DacCom compares favourably with other localities for most EoE metrics.  But we need to engage further with outlier practices where there are still significant overspends.  If these could be addressed we would come close to meeting all our targets.

· Current projects include action to reverse the increasing trend in prescribing of food supplements; and regular "Good Buy" bulletins sent to all GPs to communicate changes in prescribing costs and draw attention to products that have become good buys (eg coming off patent).

Diabetes:

· The new retinal screening service is now close to launch.  We are still arguing for an accessible site in Hemel instead of the proposed location at Grovehill.

· Clinical leads from the West Herts PBC groups have completed the redesign of diabetic care pathways.  This would transfer much of the service to primary care along with appropriate clinical resources and funding.

Mental Health:

· Bernie Tipple has been working with the Mental Health team to understand their proposals for Enhanced Primary Mental Health Services, and to assess whether and how these can be best applied in Dacorum.  She will report conclusions to the Executive on 14 February.
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